

June 8, 2018 - Volume 2, Issue 37

SCHOOL NEWS + ANNOUNCEMENTS

CONGRATULATIONS SBS CLASS OF 2018!



Wishing all of our SBS Class of 2018 graduates this evening a happy and blessed graduation day!

Congratulations!

Graduation will be held at 5:00 pm tonight in Church.

HOT LUNCH PROGRAM

St. Benedict's Hot Lunch Program is pleased to announce that effective **September 1, 2018** tickets will no longer be used to purchase lunch, snacks, or ice cream. The Hot Lunch Program has invested in a Point of Service system called myschoolaccount.com that will simplify the way you purchase lunches for your child(ren) and at the time streamline the cafeteria process.

Here are some of the Parent Benefits:

Pre-order lunch meals online



- ACH and credit card transactions
- Receive low balance notification
- View 30 days of detail purchase history
- Transfer funds between students
- Lunch is served faster with more time to eat and enjoy

Parent Access to myschoolaccount.com

On or around August 1st instructions will be sent to your St. Benedict parent email address with instructions on how to set up your account. Please check this email address frequently over the summer. Accounts must be set up prior to school beginning.

Unused 2017-2018 Tickets

After you have set up your myschoolaccount.com account you may submit any unused tickets that you have purchased in the 2017-2018 school year to my attention during the first week of school in September 2018. We will apply a credit to your myschoolaccount.com account based on the 2017-2018 school year lunch prices.

See the flyer in the weekly packet or <u>click here</u> for full details and prices.

REMINDERS

YEARBOOK ORDERS

There is a VERY limited supply of yearbooks still available for sale. If anyone would like to purchase one please send \$35.00 check or cash to Ms. Oswick ASAP. Yearbooks will be distributed on Tuesday, June 12th. Please make all checks payable to St. Benedict School.

GENESIS PARENT PORTAL

Please be advised that Parent Access is now closed for the third Trimester.

FIELD DAY JUNE 11, 2018

Super Mario Field Day is this Monday! Thank you to all of the volunteers who signed up for this fun day!

LAST WEEK OF SCHOOL

- Monday, June 11
 - Field Day Super Mario
 - Art is Fun Late Spring from 2:15-3:15 pm in the Art Room
 - Grades 5-7 Honor Roll Awards Ceremony 7:00-8:00 pm in Church
- Tuesday, June 12
 - Grades 5-7 June Birthday Dress Down and Summer Birthday Dress Down
- Wednesday, June 13
 - Kindergarten Celebration (End of Year) at 10:00 am
 - 12:15 pm Dismissal
- Thursday, June 14
 - Class Parties 11:00 am-12:00 pm (Grades K-6)
 - 12:15 pm Dismissal



Friday, June 15

- Last Day of School
- PreK End of Year Celebration 8:00-10:00 am in the Father Anderson Library (FAL 1-4)
- Prayer Service All Grades at 10:00 am
- 7th Grade End of Year Celebration 10:30-11:30 am
- Report Card Distribution
- 12:15 pm Dismissal

CLASS NEWS

KINDERGARTEN

On Wednesday, June 6th, Kindergarten took their annual trip to Sandy Hook Gateway National Park. The students searched for shells indigenous to the Jersey Shore. After a picnic in the beach, they had some free time to play in the sand. We had gorgeous weather and a great time was had by all!











PARENT ASSOCIATIONS + CLUB NEWS

ARTS ASSOCIATION

REMINDER TO SUBMIT YOUR DRAMA CLUB SCRIPT AND CD ORDERS! The SBS Drama Club, sponsored by the Arts Association, invites all 4th-8th grade students to audition for High School Musical, Jr. to be performed April 12-14, 2019. Auditions will be held during the first 5 weeks of rehearsal (no one formal audition day). All students who cooperate and have great effort will be invited to be in the show. Specific roles will be assigned by the audition committee of staff members, on the basis of auditions, regardless of age. Get your script before summer so you can prepare for auditions! Send in \$20 cash or check made out to SBS Arts Association to purchase a script and CD.

Get your Drama Club High School Musical script orders in by June 11th! Click here.

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL (VBS)

VBS will take place the week of Monday, June 25th to Friday, June 29th, from 9:00 am-1:00 pm. All children entering Kindergarten through 5th grade for the 2018-2019 school year are welcome. Campers will enjoy fun Bible stories, games, recreation, crafts, music and skits all with a fun new theme! Registration form and payment is due to the Faith Formation Office. If you are interested, please register online at this link: https://parish.stbenedictholmdel.org/vbs

UPCOMING EVENTS

Friday, 6/8

8th Grade Graduation at 5:00 pm in Church

Monday, 6/11

Grades 5-7 Honor Roll Awards Ceremony 7:00-8:00 pm in Church

Wednesday, 6/13

12:15 pm Dismissal

Thursday, 6/14

12:15 pm Dismissal

Friday, 6/15

Last Day of School!

Report Card Distribution

12:15 pm Dismissal

HAPPY SUMMER!



REMINDERS

- **CALENDAR** is located on the website in the main navigation tab titled "Calendar" or bookmark the page here: https://school.stbenedictholmdel.org/calendar-1
- SCHOOL FACEBOOK Facebook page for St. Benedict School is: https://www.facebook.com/SBSprincipal/

WEEKLY PACKET

Please see the link below to access all of the newsletter attachments for the week. https://school.stbenedictholmdel.org/fyi

